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Summer  

Internships 

Many thanks to our hard work-

ing interns this Summer who 

have made it possible for the 

Archives and Special Collec-

tions to improve access to its 

collections on various levelsð

through listing, cataloguing and 

digitisation . 

Bethan Lloyd Dobson worked at 

the Archives and produced a 

catalogue of the Cynan  

Papers 

Daisy Wrightson was based in 

the History of the Book  

Research Centre and digitized 

some of the illustrations in the 

ñTours of Walesò by Pennant. 

 Huw Howchin worked at the 

Normal Site arranging and  

listing the Tony Jones  

Collection. 

Bethan Lloyd Dobson 

¢Ǌŀƴǎƭŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ aƻǊǊƛǎ WƻƴŜǎΩ ƭŜǧŜǊ 

ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ 

 

5ŜŀǊ {ƛǎǘŜǊ 

²Ŝ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ ƭƛƴŜ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳ 

ǘƻŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƎƭŀŘ ǘƻ ǳƴπ

ŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭƭΦ 

.Ŝǘǎŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǧƭŜ ōŀōƛŜǎ Ŏƻƴπ

ǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƻƴ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭƭΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƭƛǧƭŜ ƎƛǊƭ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ǳƴǿŜƭƭ {ŀǘπ
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IŜƴǊȅ tŀǊǊȅ WƻƴŜǎ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
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ƘŜǊ ōǊŜŀǎǘǎΣ ǳǇ ǳƴǝƭ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ōǳǘ 
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NEWS 
 FROM THE ARCHIVES AND SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

EISTEDDFOD 2017 
 

The Archives and Special Collections played a prominent part in Bangor 

Universityôs Eisteddfod programme this year at Bodedern.  

With financial assistance from the Widening Access Department we were 

able to transport an exhibition case to the Eisteddfod site in order to dis-

play two Hedd Wyn manuscripts during the Friday, which is traditionally 

the day of the chairing of the bard. 

We launched the small exhibition with the help of the actors Huw Garmon 

and Judith Humphreys, Professor Gerwyn Wiliams and the nephew of 

Hedd Wyn, Gerald Williams. 

The documents succeeded in drawing many visitors to the Bangor Univer-

stiy stall and gave many visitors the rare opportunity to see original manu-

scripts in an unusual setting.  

Members of the Archives and Special Collections staff were present 

throughout the day to answer questions about Hedd Wyn but also about 

our other wonderful collections. 

[ƛōǊŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ !ǊŎƘƛǾŜǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ Υ bǳƳōŜǊ с  hŎǘƻōŜǊ  нлмт 

STATISTICS FOR 2016-2017 

 
This year has seen a dramatic increase to over 1100 in the 

number of documents consulted by our researchers.  

In addition, the number of enquiries answered by the  

service doubled to over 850!  

¢ƻǘŀƭ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ Ǿƛǎƛǘǎ момо 

bǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ сфлт 

bǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǊŀǊŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ млрс 



PRESERVING THE PENRHOS  

COLLECTION FOR FUTURE  

GENERATIONS 

Over the Summer closure period, important 

preservation work took place in the Archive 

strong room, with the assistance of the  

National Conservation Service. 

We were joined by 2 trainee conservators, 

studying in London, who undertook the work 

of cleaning and re-packaging and re-boxing 

one of our most important estate  

collectionðthe Penrhos Papers. During the 

process, they also recorded the physical 

condition of the documents and made a note 

of any items that needed conserving. 

Similar work will soon commence on the 

rare book collection and in the long term it is 

hoped that we will be able to tackle the  

conservation needs of our other archival 

collections. 

The ANNUAL LECTURE of the Archives and  

Special Collections this year will be held on 

the 24th of November 2017 at Pontio. 

The guest speaker will be the broadcaster, 

Huw Edwards and the lecture will be  

delivered in Welsh on the subject of the  

early history of the Welsh chapels in London. 

If you wish to attend, please book you free 

ticket at Pontioôs ticket office. 

 

A Volunteerõs perspective by Claudia Williams 

I began volunteering at the Archives in February 

2016 on a project in collaboration with ISWE 

(Institute of the Study of Welsh Estates), which 

was designed to create a list of certain types of 

documents held within the estate collections here. 

As my interest in archiving grew, the number of 

hours I volunteered increased. After a few months 

of working on the ISWE project, I undertook other 

tasks such as inputting catalogue data into the 

archive database CALM so that it would show in 

the online catalogue. Learning to use CALM was 

an important skill to gain as this database is used 

in all archives.  

I have also had the chance to work on a huge pro-

ject cataloguing the Penrhyn Sugar and Slate col-

lection, helping to finish it by renumbering docu-

ments with their new catalogue number and mak-

ing sure each item in the collection of over 3500 

items has been packaged and stored correctly. Re-

cently, along with other volunteers, I completed a 

one-day course (organised by Peopleõs Collection 

Wales on behalf of the National Library of Wales) 

on digitisation of archive material and learned how 

to correctly use a flatbed scanner.  

Everything that I have learned here will aid me 

greatly when I begin my Masters in Archives and 

Records Management at the University of Liverpool 

next month, and I am so grateful to all of the Ar-

chive staff for everything that they have taught me 

over the past year and a half. They are a friendly 

and dedicated team and I will miss them all.  

 

 

 

Claudia Williams being presented with a  

Volunteering Certificate by Ann Hughes,  

Archives Officer 

VISITS TO THE  

ARCHIVES 

! ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǎƛȄǘƘ ŦƻǊƳ  

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ¸ǎƎƻƭ DȅŦǳƴ 

[ƭŀƴƎŜŦƴƛ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ 

ŀƴŘ !ǊŎƘƛǾŜǎ ƭŀǎǘ WǳƭȅΦ  

aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ aǊǎ WǳƭƛŜ 

²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 

Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƎŀǾŜ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ 

ǘƘŜ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭπ

ŀōƭŜ ŀǘ .ŀƴƎƻǊΦ  

 

²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƻƻƪ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

/!5² hǇŜƴ 5ƻƻǊǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ 

ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭπ

ŎƻƳŜŘ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ 

сǘƘ ƻŦ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ 

ƻǳǊ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΦ 

 

Heledd Haf Williams, Archives Assistant 

being accepted as a member of the  

Gorsedd of the National Eisteddfod 

NEW  

COLLECTIONS 
Two new collections are now available for  

consultation by our 

readers. 

CYNAN PAPERSða 

collection of nearly 300 

items purchased in  

2016 by the University. 

An important addition 

to the other material 

that we hold relating to  

Cynanðenhancing our 

understanding of the 

life and work of the 

poetðin particular, his 

work as a censor of 

plays and his love of all 

things ñroyalò. 

NANNEY WILLIAMS PAPERS 

A new collection, placed on deposit at the Archives 

by Philip Nanney Williams in 2017. Philip and his 

wife have catalogued this group of papers in great 

detail and published a sumptuous book based on 

their work ñNannau : A Rich tapestry of Welsh 

historyò.  

The collection consists mostly of correspondence 

dating from the 19th and 20th centuries and 

should be consulted in conjunction with the other 

Nannau estate papers which have been held by 

the Unviersity since 1928. 

Cynan as Archdruid of the  

National Eisteddfod 


